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Bill Type and Number:  Ordinance 2012-171
Sponsor: The Council President at the request of the Jacksonville Economic Development Commission:
Date of Introduction: March 13, 2012
Committee(s) of Reference: R; F; RCDPHS
Date of Analysis: March 16, 2012
Type of Action: Economic Development Agreement Approval; QTI Recommendation; Ordinance Code Waiver
Bill Summary: The ordinance approves and authorizes the execution of an Economic Development Agreement between the City of Jacksonville, the Jacksonville Economic Development Commission and Caterpillar Work Tools, Inc. (“company”), to support the expansion of the company’s operations in Jacksonville; recommends that the company be approved by the State of Florida’s Department of Economic Opportunity as a Qualified Target Industry (“QTI”) business; evidences a commitment of City support in an amount not to exceed $23,400 as the local financial support under the QTI Tax Refund Program payable over multiple years per guidelines set by the State Department of Economic Opportunity, with a State match of $93,600, for a total City and State QTI amount of $117,000 for 39 jobs; approves execution of documents by the Mayor, Corporation Secretary & JEDC Executive Director; authorizes technical amendments by the JEDC Executive Director; provides for City oversight by JEDC; waives that portion of the public investment policy adopted by Resolution 2006-119-A which would require that in order for a project to receive a QTI grant, the project provide an average wage of at least 115% of the state or county average wage.
Background Information: Caterpillar Work Tools (CWT), a subsidiary of Caterpillar, Inc. (Peoria, Ill), manufactures products generally used in construction and mining operations.  CWT is proposing to expand operations to respond to increasing order volume.  CWT, through the expansion of its Highway Avenue manufacturing facility, proposes to create 39 new, full-time jobs no later than December 31, 2013.  The average wage of the new jobs is approximately $39,859, plus benefits valued at $13,950.  The average wage for the proposed new jobs is 100 percent of the 2011 Florida average wage. The semi-skilled and skilled manufacturing jobs to be created at the plant, located in Council District 9, will be new job opportunities for residents within this area of West Jacksonville where the unemployment rate is 20.6%.  CWT estimates that this project will result in new private capital investment of $3,895,000 (in building renovations and purchases of manufacturing machinery and equipment).  The City’s portion of the QTI is 20% of the basic award, up to $23,400; the State’s portion is 80% of the award, up to $93,600.
Policy Impact: Economic Development/Jacksonville Economic Development Commission
Fiscal Impact: The Economic Development Agreement in this legislation commits the City to $23,400, the City’s portion of a State of Florida QTI award in the amount of $117,000.
Analyst: Jackson
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